

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Robert Warren Tatum, 80 years old who passed away on December 14, 2015.

Robert was born on November 22, 1935 in Loma Linda, California, the son of Clyde and Nina Tatum.

He grew up in and around Victorville, California where his father was involved in farming and property development. After graduating from UCLA with a degree in business administration, Robert returned to the family business of property development and residential construction in Victorville, California.

In the mid-60s, Robert joined the American Hawaiian Corporation and managed the development of housing and hotel projects in Westlake, California, the Bahamas, Hawaii and Mexico where he was instrumental in the development of several iconic project such as the Princess Hotel & Resort in Acapulco, Mexico. Business later took Robert to New Jersey, where he worked as a property development executive on projects such as Smithville. In 2011, Robert retired to Scottsdale with his wife Margo.

Robert's passions included spending time with his wife, family and friends, and he enjoyed music, golf, traveling, and western movies. Robert is survived by his wife Margo Tatum; his brothers Tim and Tom Tatum; and his children Steven Tatum, Bob Tatum and Susan Guerra. He has 7 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Robert Warren Tatum.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Mon Deputy

ENIDA NO

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Jessie Faye Minor, a longtime resident of Hemet, California who passed away on January 1, 2016.

Born on April 22, 1922 in McAlester, Oklahoma, Jessie married the "love of her life" James "Jim" Minor on November 26, 1938. Together they began a journey which took them from the ranks of farm laborers to prominent business owners and ultimately into the role of "prosperous agricultural barons."

Their company "Agri-Empire" became the largest potato grower, packer, and shipper in the Western United States which they credit to mutual desires and a lot of hard work. They owned expansive cattle ranches in California, Montana, Utah, Oregon, Nevada, and Arizona. They also owned agricultural land in the San Jacinto Valley, along the coastal regions, up in the mountains and on into the desert.

Grateful for their community, Jessie and James gave back by donating money and equipment to the YMCA, local law enforcement agencies, youth sports and activities, schools, and many other worthy projects. In 1988, their children honored them on their "Golden Wedding Anniversary" with a Hawaiian luau.

Jessie was a loving wife to her husband Jim who preceded her in death and a devoted mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, great-great grandmother, and friend. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Jessie Faye Minor.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-İhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Well Oo belief Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Nelson Dean Chasteen, a resident of Perris, California who passed away on December 15, 2015.

Nelson graduated with a BA in English from Illinois Wesleyan University, Master of Divinity from Emory University, and Master of Social Work from USC. He was ordained as a pastor in the Congregational Church, commissioned in the U.S. Navy as a chaplain, and proudly served in Vietnam with the Second Battalion Ninth Marines. He received a Bronze Star with V plus the Purple Heart.

After he pastored at First Congregational Church of Perris, Nelson became an LCSW for San Bernardino County and Kaiser Permanente Medical Group. Active in the community, he was also a "loyal" member of the Moreno Valley Mall Walkers.

Nelson was a loving husband to his wife JoAnn of 59 years and a devoted father, grandfather, great-grandfather, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Nelson Dean Chasteen.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Deputy

AGENDA NO.



Deputy

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Teresa Ann Martinez, a resident of Menifee, California who passed away on December 28, 2015.

Born on May 17, 1963, Teresa was a beloved wife to her husband Danny Martinez for thirty-four years and a devoted mother to three daughters, Jessica (Fidel) Coronel, Laura (Matt) Crow, and Sarah Martinez and two sons, Daniel (Leah) Martinez and Louis (Kayla) Martinez. She is also survived by her mother, Linda Perez, one sister, and four brothers. She was a loving "Minn" grandmother to twelve grandchildren.

Teresa's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Teresa Ann Martinez.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-İhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Nick Espinoza, a resident of Beaumont, California.

Nick was a loving and devoted husband, father, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Nick Espinoza.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Deput

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Patricia Ann Cote, a 69-year-old resident of Sun Lakes in Banning, California who passed away on December 21, 2015.

Born on August 26, 1946 in Long Beach, California, Patricia graduated from Ramona High School in Riverside in 1964 and attended Beauty College. She resided in Riverside from 1963 to 1979, Perris from 1979 to 2002, and Banning for the past 13 years.

Active in the community, Patricia was a member of P.E.O. Chapters MF & KG for over 25 years. She also enjoyed arts and crafts and won many awards for her work.

Patricia was a loving and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, sister, and friend. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Patricia Ann Cote.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Methol Deputy

\_\_\_

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Shirley Ann Linton, a 56-year-old resident of Banning, California who passed away on December 23, 2015.

Born on March 23, 1959 in Banning, California, Shirley had lived on the Morongo Indian Reservation all her life. She lived her life to the fullest and will always be remembered for her "heart of gold."

Shirley was a loving a devoted mother, mother-in-law, grandmother, sister, aunt, and friend. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed by all and her dogs too but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Shirley Ann Linton.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is	a full true, and correct copy	of an order made and entered on
January 5, 2016	of Supervisors Minutes.	

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Med Deputy

AGENDA NO.



Deputy

On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Dr. Clyde Craine, a resident of Palm Springs, California.

On March 3, 1942, Bud was born in Detroit, Michigan. Graduating from University of Detroit High School; he then went on to University of Notre Dame, and graduated in 1964. In 1969 he received high honors and a master's of Science at the University of Detroit Dental School. Soon after, he attended Northwestern University, Chicago, where he was awarded the American Board of Orthodontics degree.

In 1970 Bud met and married the "love of his life" Patricia. They soon left Chicago and moved to Palm Springs in 1971. This is where they call home, where they raised their children, and where Bud had developed an extremely successful orthodontist practice for 40 years.

"Dr. Bud" was a diplomat of the American Board of Orthodontics; Desert Hospital Dental Staff and Cleft Palate Panel; Blue Key Honor Society; Psi Omega Fraternity; and fellow of the American College of Dentists. He was a lifetime member of the American Dental Association; Tri County Dental Society; the American Board of Orthodontics; and a member and officer for the Orthodontics Research and the Bio Progressive Study Club at Desert Hospital. Dr. Bud was the orthodontist for Cleft Palate Panel, Editor of the University of Detroit Research Magazine, studying the Calcium Transportation al systems at cellular levels. In addition, he was an officer for the Foundation for Orthodontic Research.

Active in the community, Dr. Bud was the president of the Notre Dame Club of Palm Springs; United Way of the Desert; chairman of the Dental Screenings; Charter Board of Palm Springs Film Festival; board member of California Care Coalition (H.O.P.E); Century Member of Boys Club of Palm Springs; American Youth Soccer Organization; friend of Barbara Sinatra Children's Center; Habitat For Humanity board member, F.I.N.D. board member; and board member of Lake Arrowhead/Mountain Community Hospital. He received the Shiny Apple Award from the Palm Springs Unified School District, Blue Key National Honor Award, Fraternal Achievement Award of Psi Omega Fraternity and achievement award from the American Academy of Oral Roentgenology. Bud, his wife and lab, Besi, were Ambassadors for Guide Dogs of the Desert, being with them for 45 years and puppy raisers for Guide Dogs of the Desert for 25 years.

Dr. Bud was a loving and devoted family man, friend and accomplished Doctor whose memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Dr. Clyde Craine.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a	full true, and correct copy of	f an order made and entered on
January 5, 2016	of Supervisors Minutes.	

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016 Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Waldene (Dena) Janz.

On March 18, 1944, Waldene was born in Los Angeles, California. Moving to Palm Springs with her family, she graduated from Palm Springs High School in 1962. Attending both USC and UCLA, she received a BA degree in 1967 with a major in mathematics. Once graduated, she accepted a position as a Scientific Programmer at The Aerospace Corporation (San Bernardino Operations). In 1968 she married Ron Janz and moved to Manhattan Beach in 1972, when The Aerospace Corporation consolidated their operations in El Segundo. Once having her son and daughter, she resigned from Aerospace to become a stay-at-home Mom.

After eight years of being home with her children, Waldene resumed her career in the Aerospace industry. Preparing for the transition, she upgraded her technical skills by enrolling in night courses at UCLA. Receiving high marks in these courses, she accepted a position at CCI where she gained experience programming real-time control systems. Dena returned to Aerospace for a short time as a Computer Systems Programmer and later accepted positions of increasing responsibility at Northrop, TRW, and Northrop Grumman where she became a Senior Cyber Security Analyst. Due to health issues in 2004, she retired from Northrop Grumman.

Dena was a remarkable, loving and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, sister and friend who lived life to the fullest. She loved parties and hosted many gatherings in her home. Along with her family, she loved sports cars, skiing, painting, classical music, gardening, cooking, seaming, shopping and animals. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Waldene (Dena) Janz.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a	full true, and correct copy of an order made and entere	d on
January 5, 2016	of Supervisors Minutes.	

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \_\_\_\_\_\_Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of David Nesbit Hunter, a PGA Professional and Director of Golf at The Club at Morningside who passed away after a courageous two-year battle with cancer.

Born in Scotland on April 22, 1958, David grew up in Newcastle, England where at the age of 9 he began playing golf at Gosforth Golf Club, his father's club. In 1979 he became a Class A member of the British PGA and played on the European and South African Tour from 1980-1984. After moving to the United States in 1984, he played the mini tours in Florida before becoming First Assistant Golf Professional in 1988 at Columbus Country Club in Columbus, Ohio. He became a Class A member of the American PGA and the Director of Golf at New Albany Country Club in New Albany, Ohio in 1991, where he worked for 15 years discovering his true calling as an accomplished and beloved teacher of the game.

An instrumental force in the community, David was Southern Ohio PGA Teacher of the Year in 2002-2004 and was recognized by Golf Magazine as one of "America's Most Outstanding Teachers" in 2003. He was also recognized by Golf Digest as one of the "Best Teachers in Ohio" 2003-2004 and nominated for "National Teacher of the Year" in 2005. He was teacher and Coach to several PGA and LPGA Tour players along with nationally ranked collegiate and junior players and a Master Staff member of Callaway Golf Company.

In 2006 David relocated to the desert of Borrego Springs, California, where he became Director of Golf and General Manager at Montesoro Golf and Social Club (aka Rams Hill) through 2010 and assisted in design and construction of a new Course. In 2010 he moved on to teach at Scratch Junior Golf in Poway, California and at Indian Wells Country Club in Indian Wells, California before landing his "perfect job" as Director of Golf at The Club at Morningside in Rancho Mirage, California in 2012.

David was a loving and devoted family man, teacher, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of David Nesbit Hunter.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is	a full true, and correct copy	of an order made and entered on
	of Supervisors Minutes.	

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016
Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside State of California.

By:

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Cheryl Coy Moore, 71, a resident of Palm Desert, California who passed away on December 8, 2015.

On January 31, 1944, Cheryl was born in Bakersfield, California. Marrying Steven Moore in San Rafael, California, she relocated to Indio and then Palm Desert where they raised their family.

This remarkable woman spent 25 years working as an employment recruiter for both the Marriott's Rancho Las Palmas Resort and the JW Desert Springs Marriott Resort and Spa where she played an essential part of the Marriott Hotel tradition. During this time, Cheryl was responsible for helping thousands of people find employment and careers within the Marriott Corporation in the Coachella Valley. Forming many friendships throughout her employment with Marriott, she stayed in touch and was involved in her friends' lives long after she retired.

Volunteering was a large part of Cheryl's life. She was an active parent volunteer, serving in parent clubs and as room mother for many years. Cheryl could always be found in the concession stand at her sons' community baseball and soccer games. Once becoming a grandmother, she attended many of her grandchildren's games. She also volunteered at Desert Arc, and eventually became a part-time employee of the organization. Her favorite event to participate in was Special Olympics. Involvement in all these activities led to new friendships and the list continued to grow.

In 1973, Cheryl joined the Junior Woman's Club of Indio, serving as president in 1979. At both the community and district level, over a 10-year span, she participated in many of the organization's projects and activities. During Cheryl's tenure with Indio Juniors, the organization provided two productions of the Red, White, and Blue Revue (musical variety show). The cast members for the revue came from the community, including large groups of children. Having some musical talent, Cheryl took on the role of director of the children's choir.

Cheryl Moore had a productive and successful life, which she based on four components: family, job, community, and friends. She enjoyed life and made the best of what life had to give. If she could she would tell us she has crossed the finish line! A loyal and loving family woman and friend, Cheryl lives on in our hearts.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Cheryl Coy Moore.

I hereby certify that the foregoing	g is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
January 5, 2016	
	**************************************
	WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016 Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Ali Tahmouresie, M.D, a resident of Palm Springs, California who passed away peacefully on December 26, 2015 after valiantly fighting an illness since April.

On April 5, 1941, Ali was born in Saveh, Iran. He studied medicine at the University of Tehran and served in the military as a physician for two years in Bandar Lengeh. In 1970, he came to the United States. For two years, he was a surgical resident at Lutheran Medical Center in Brooklyn, N.Y. In 1972, he married his wife and best friend, Eleanor, and had three children. Ali performed a five-year neurosurgical residency at the State University of New York, Downstate Medical Center, in Brooklyn, N.Y.

Once his residency was completed, Ali relocated with his family to Palm Springs, California, where he became the first full-time neurosurgeon in the Coachella Valley. He served his community for 38 years as a Board Certified neurosurgeon. He practiced at Desert Hospital, JFK, and Eisenhower Medical Center, where he served as the President (Chief) of the Medical Staff from 1996-97. He was also the Chief of the Surgery Department from 1990-91 and a member at-large on the medical executive committee. In 2010, he helped form the Desert Spine and Neuroscience Institute, where his focus, until 2015, was on the treatment of non-surgical patients.

Ali was very much loved, admired and respected by both his patients, colleagues and all those with whom he came in contact with. His passions outside of medicine revolved around his family and home. Ali was a devoted family man whose memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. His laughter, generosity and kindness will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Ali Tahmouresie, M.D.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a	full true, and correct copy	of an order made and	entered on
	of Supervisors Minutes.		

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-İhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 12, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Michael C. Cressey, a former fashion executive who passed away on December 25, 2015 at home in Palm Springs after a brief battle with pancreatic cancer.

Born and raised in Paris, France, where he also graduated from law school in the late 1960s, Michael came to the USA shortly after earning an MBA at UCLA in 1971. Michael had a successful career in the fashion industry in New York City, where he, along with William Galliker and Marijke Kinley, owned Signum International, which was a showroom selling leading designer sportswear and eveningwear to major U.S. retailers.

Retiring from the business, Michael then moved to Palm Springs in 2008 where he was able to focus on his passion for opera, joining the board of directors of the Palm Springs Opera Guild of the Desert. Becoming First Vice-President and Artistic Director, he worked to encourage and support the careers of young artists through the production of the annual 'Opera in the Park' and Vocal Competition.

In 2013, Michael was asked to join the panel of judges for the prestigious and long-running Loren L. Zachary Competition for Young Opera Singers in New York and Los Angeles. Most drawn to 'Bel Canto' composers of the 19th century, he was a regular attendee of the Rossini Festival in Pesaro, Italy. Michael was especially proud of a new program he established just this year in cooperation with the Festival, for a contest to discover and reward a young singer who specializes in the operas of Gioacchino Rossini, along with his great friend and Opera Guild President Bruce Johansen. The Palm Springs Opera Guild presented the first annual Rossini Award on December 6, 2015.

Michael was a loving and devoted partner, family man, and friend whose memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Michal C. Cressey.

	a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered of Supervisors Minutes.	on
,	WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisor	ſS
]	Dated: January 12, 2016 Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.	
	By: Deputy	r

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Benjamin Franklin Montoya, a resident of Indio, California who after a courageous two-year battle with cancer passed away on December 19th, 2015.

On May 24th, 1935, Ben was born in Indio, California to Benjamin and Margaret Montoya. Graduating from Coachella Valley Union High School in 1953, he then attended Cal Poly in San Luis Obispo, California before entering the U.S. Naval Academy where he graduated in 1958. After graduating from the Academy, he married his high school sweetheart, Virginia Cox. Happily married for 57 years, they raised five sons and two daughters who blessed them with 17 grandchildren.

Beginning with a tour in Vietnam, Ben's naval career spanned 32 years. He rose through the ranks to become Chief of the Civil Engineer Corps, then retiring in 1989 with the rank of Rear Admiral. In addition to his Naval Academy education, he received master's degrees in engineering from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute and Georgia Institute of Technology and a Juris Doctor degree from Georgetown School of Law. After the Navy, Ben pursued a civilian career in the utility industry, first as a Senior Vice President with PG&E and then as President and CEO of PNM (New Mexico's major utility), from which he retired in 2000.

Active in the community, Ben served on various boards (corporate, governmental and charitable), including the National Parks Foundation, the California Board of Education, NASA and the 1995 Base Closure Commission. He was most proud of being nominated by his classmates and selected by the USNA Alumni Association as a 2008 Distinguished Graduate of the Naval Academy.

Benjamin was a loving and devoted family man with many career accomplishments. His memory and passionate spirit deeply touched the lives of many and will be greatly missed but never forgotten. He is survived by his wife, children, grandchildren and two of his brothers. He is preceded in death by his parents and brother.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Benjamin Franklin Montoya.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered January 5, 2016 of Supervisors Minutes.	on
WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisor	rs

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Robert Dean Blum, an 80-year-old resident of Palm Springs, California who passed away on December 4, 2015 in Rancho Mirage, California.

Born on September 7, 1935 to Otto Blum and Maude Blum in Cincinnati, Ohio, Robert married Marne Friedhoff on December 23, 1955 in Cincinnati. He was a Controller for forty-five years and retired after twenty years as Controller of Smoke Tree Ranch. Active in the community, he was a member of Our Savior's Lutheran Church.

Robert is survived by daughter Brenda (Pete) Mejia of Cathedral City, Calif; and twin sister Roberta (Robert) Stewart of Cincinnati. He was preceded in death by wife Marne Blum, son Keith Blum, brother Arthur Blum and sister Helen Carr. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Robert Dean Blum.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a	full true, and correct copy	of an order made and	entered on
	of Supervisors Minutes.		

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \_\_\_\_\_\_Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Raymond L. Halliday, a resident of Indio, California who passed away on May 30, 2015.

On September 18, 1930, Ray was born in Escalon, California to parents Ely and Emma Todd Halliday. He served with the Marine Corps in Korea where he received the Medal of Honor.

Active in the community, Ray received the Senior Inspiration Award for the City of Indio for volunteering, in 2012. He enjoyed teaching Stained glass at the Indio Senior Center and also working with/playing Pickleball. Ray volunteered at the Indio Police Department for over 5 years along with managing and coaching little league baseball for 13 years.

Ray was a very special man with a big warm smile and willingness to be of help to others. He is survived by his wife, sons, grandchildren and great-grandchildren, nieces and nephews. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Raymond L. Halliday.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a	full true, and correct copy	of an order made and	entered on
	of Supervisors Minutes.		

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \_\_\_\_\_\_Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Benoit, seconded by Supervisor Tavaglione, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, January 5, 2016, be adjourned in memory of Cris Romero, resident of Coachella Valley.

Born on March 30, 1934 in Thermal, Cris started her career working for J.C. Penney where she worked for 40 years without missing a day of work. After retiring, she volunteered her time with several organizations including Center for Employment Training, AARP, McCallum Theatre, and was the official photographer for the Soap Box Derby. Cris had been a member of the Coachella Valley Senior Center for 25 years and was a member of all Senior Centers and Chambers of Commerce in the entire Coachella Valley. One of her proudest accomplishments was raising more than \$50,000 for the remodeling of the Coachella Library along with being a Cub Scout leader for more than 20 years. In 2006, she was honored with a Senior Inspiration Award for her tireless service in the community. Her passing over the weekend came as a shock to so many in the Coachella Valley community.

Cris was a sweet loving woman who brought so much joy. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Cris Romero.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is	a full true, and correct copy	of an order made and entered on
	of Supervisors Minutes.	

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: January 5, 2016

Kecia Harper-İhem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: \_\_\_\_\_\_Deputy

AGENDA NO.